[image: image1.png]THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Baltimore-Washington Conference





Office of finance and administration

www.bwcumc.org 

Tel. 410-309-3400 | 800-492-2525


PPP Forgiveness Process UPDATE


Baltimore-Washington Conference

June 12, 2020

Many churches are watching closely for the updates from the Small Business Administration (SBA) regarding the changes to the PPP Forgiveness Process that were signed into law on June 5th.  As we wait for the more definitive guidance from the SBA, there are some changes that appear to be well understood that will impact BWC churches.
What has changed in the PPP Forgiveness Process?

It appears to be well understood that the Covered Period for forgiveness is extended to 24 weeks from the loan disbursement or December 31, 2020, whichever is earlier.  Associated with this change, a church will have the option to keep the original 8-week forgiveness period if the PPP funds were received prior to June 5, 2020.  It is also clear that non-payroll costs may now constitute up to 40% of the eligible expenses claimed for forgiveness, an increase from the original 25%.  This may help churches with high utility, lease, or interest expenses.
How will these changes impact BWC churches?

We believe this simple change to allow churches to increase the Covered Period to 24 weeks will greatly help churches that find themselves unable to spend all their PPP funding within the original 8-weeks.  The extension also indirectly answers the question about prepayment of benefits, utilities, and other qualified expenses as the additional time will give every church the ability to fully spend their PPP funding regardless of the ruling that may be given about the eligibility of prepaid expenses.
BB&T also provided the Conference with the following guidance regarding the reduction of full-time equivalent employee headcount and the relationship this will have on the PPP forgiveness calculations:

Your forgiveness amount won’t be reduced based on a reduction in full-time equivalent employee headcount if you can document:

1. An ability to rehire individuals who were employees on February 15, 2020

2. An inability to hire similarly qualified employees for unfilled positions on or before December 31, 2020; or

3. An inability to return to the same level of business activity that you were operating at prior to February 15, 202 due to compliance with certain COVID-19 related measures related to social distancing, sanitation, or other worker or customer safety requirement.

Additional Resources:  https://www.bwcumc.org/article/local-church-financial-relief-consultations/

JUST ADDED – PPP Forgiveness Calculator with the 24-week Coverage Period

STAFF CONSULTATIONS – still available on a variety of Stewardship topics
11711 East Market Place, Fulton, MD 20759-2594


